

April 25, 2024

David Piccini, MPP
Northumberland-Peterborough South
Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development
117 Peter Street,
Port Hope, ON L1A 1C5

Dear Sir:

RE: Support of Resolution — Use of Long Term Care Funding to Support Community Care Services

This is to advise that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Alnwick/Haldimand at their Regular Council Meeting on September 5th, 2023, passed the following resolution supporting the resolution of the County of Northumberland regarding the use of long term care funding to support community care services:

Moved by Councillor Mary Catherine O'Neill, seconded by Councillor Greg Booth;

"Whereas Council reviewed the resolution 'Use of Long Term Care Funding to Support Community Care Services' from Northumberland County;

Be it resolved that the Council of the Township of Alnwick/Haldimand support this resolution; and

Further that Council direct staff to forward a copy of this resolution to local MPP David Piccini, the Minister of Long Term Care, the Minister of Finance, AMO, and all Ontario municipalities."

CARRIED

A copy of the above noted resolution from the County of Northumberland is attached for your reference.

Yours truly,

Yolanda Melburn, Deputy Clerk Township of Alnwick/Haldimand 905-349-2822 ext. 32

ymelburn@ahtwp.ca

Encl.

Cc: (via email)

Hon. Stan Cho, Minister of Long-term Care
Hon. Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

All Ontario Municipalities